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HERTFORD REGIONAL COLLEGE




 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE RESOURCES COMMITTEE

WEDNESDAY 15 MARCH 2023
BY VIDEO-CONFERENCE
406 
PRELIMINARY PROCEDURAL MATTERS

406.1 Attendance & Apologies for Absence

Members Present:
Nick Buckland (Chair)
Jo Dyne
Patience Egbo

Sophia Howells 

 




Tony Medhurst (Principal)
Cecilia Mutuma

(From Minute 407ai)

In Attendance:        
Andrew Clare (Deputy Principal Finance & Resources)   



Jayne Chaplin (Clerk to the Corporation)



Joanne Griffin (Professional Learning Development Manager) (Part 1 only)


406.2 Declaration of Interests and Part 2 Agenda Items


Declarations of interest were received from:

· Andrew Clare, as a Director of CK Assessment & Training Ltd and HRG Ltd
· Tony Medhurst as a Director of CK Assessment & Training Ltd, HRG Ltd and the Hertfordshire Local Enterprise Partnership Ltd.
    
 
It was RESOLVED for Items forming Part 2 of the Agenda to be taken as confidential items.
406.3   Minutes of the Resources Committee, 23 November 2022 & Matters Arising
406.3a Minutes

The Minutes of the Resources Committee Meeting held on 23 November 2022 were agreed as a correct record and the application of the Chair’s signature was authorised, subject to the amendment of Minute 403.1 to reflect the attendance of Sophia Howells


406.3b Matters Arising
In respect of the Land Registration (Minute 369.3), it was noted that the matter remained in the hands of the College Solicitor and a response was still awaited but expected. 
Observing all remaining matters to be concluded or the subject of discussion elsewhere on the agenda (Minute 407.1aii refers), it was noted that there was nothing further on which to report. 
407
GROUP PERFORMANCE: THE COLLEGE

Reports were presented in respect of:

407.1 Financial Performance 
Reports were received comprising:


407.1a 2022/23 Year to Date


Cecilia Mutuma joined the meeting

(i) Financial Report (Jan 2023)
The Financial Report for January 2023 was presented.

In the context of the Budget approved for the College of a target operating surplus of £308k, members were advised of a year to date position ahead of expectations, reporting a £446K surplus compared to budgeted surplus of £240K with an updated Quarter 2 Forecast showing a forecasted position of £233K. It was noted however that the position remained open to change over the coming months as significant market changes and challenges continued.
After recognising how the revised position was reflective of the combined effect of lower than expected budgeted income and higher budgeted costs, there was further review of the key variances:
· Discussing costs, recognising that despite securing the best energy contract available, costs for the year still were expected to exceed the budgeted expectation; then acknowledging how savings resulting from the lower year to date Pay costs would reduce from February 2023 as the implementation of the pay award was recognised
· Reflecting on factors impacting on income below expectations, particularly Higher Education and High Needs Learner income, then discussing the reasons for the decline in the latter, and in the context of previous experience of difficulties in recovering funds, noting the recurrence of such an issue was not anticipated

Questioning any further concerns regarding income, members noted the risk emerging around the delivery of the Adult skills budget. The extent and financial implications of a potential clawback in respect of catch-up funding from previous years was explored in more detail. After noting the position to have arisen following an overpayment that was to be corrected via a reconciliation at the year-end, it was then explained how such a situation would be avoided in future with the transition to monthly payment profiling.
Members then reflected on the potential implications for the financial management of colleges following the recent ONS reclassification of colleges as public sector bodies, acknowledging that details were still emerging but there was nothing of immediate concern for the College. However, the need to remain vigilant about further developments was observed and with formal approvals for financial transactions now required, the importance of early discussions and forward planning was emphasised, particularly regarding loan repayments any future borrowings and the retention and management of surpluses.
After responding to further points of clarification, the update was noted.


(ii) Subcontracted Activity
The spring term report was reviewed. After updating members on year to date progress with the activity, proposals were presented for contract adjustments in respect of:

· The Betterweld Group for a pilot project of learners to be recruited via AEB funding onto a feeder programme for the welding apprenticeship to support delivery of the programme within Hertfordshire. It was confirmed that no procurement exercise was required with the proposed values falling below the required thresholds
· CK Assessment & Training Ltd for additional Programmes of Study learners and Apprenticeship starts within the academic year, noting no financial impact on contract value in respect of the latter due to delay in EPA to next academic year for some apprentices in learning
· New Generation Training & Consultancy, Adult Education Budget (GLA) recruitment.
Members then were advised of forthcoming procurement activity for Adult learners and the submission of an exemption request to the ESFA to exceed the 25% cap on activity for the year, noting that with action required ahead of the final meetings of the academic year, details would need to be circulated for approval by email.

The position to date was noted and, it was RESOLVED to RECOMMEND for the Corporation:
· To APPROVE the contract variations for the Betterweld Group, CK Assessment & Training Ltd and New Generation Training & Consultancy.

407.1b 2023/24 Planning - Financial Plan & Budget Assumptions
In the context of the Financial Plan approved in July 2022 and accompanied by the Education & Skills Agency (ESFA) Funding Allocation for 2023/24 and the latest Local Government Pension Scheme Valuation, the updated Plan and the Budget assumptions for the forthcoming year were summarised.
After acknowledging the approach taken overall to balance recognition of all the challenges of the operating environment with achievement of a surplus to ensure the continued reinvestment in facilities, the Budget Assumptions were reviewed. Consideration included:

· Income and the ESFA Funding Allocation for 2023/24 noting that despite not meeting target, the core allocation was higher than 2022/23 and the Plan prepared previously, attributed to an increase in base rate and programme weighting. Discussing the increased numbers in the context of regional demographics, members were advised that whilst numbers currently were in contrast with the regional and sector trends, a risk existed with Level 3 learners to be transitioned to alternative provision, with curriculum planning taking underway to mitigate any impact
· Costs and the approach to pay, noting affordability remained unclear and although options continued to be explored, the impact was highlighted of the College’s ability to remain competitive with other sectors also implementing salary increases 
· Intended Capital investment, noting where grants had been received and the proposed focus of investment in general and specific projects, then indicating that it was anticipated that tender exercises would be undertaken for cleaning and catering, particularly as the latter had indicated  a wish to renegotiate its contract
· The Local Government Pension Scheme Valuation, noting the latest valuation showing the College share of the assets and liabilities have a surplus of £4.8m compared with £893k in 2019
Ahead of confirming the final position for the Financial Plan and the 2023/24 Budget, the possibility then was acknowledged for the options currently presented to be revisited and adjusted to reflect any outcomes from the curriculum planning process and the impact of the continued and significant market changes and challenges.

The report was noted, and it was RESOLVED to:

· RECOMMEND for the Corporation to APPROVE the Budget Assumptions for 2023/24

407.2 Business & Compliance

404.2a Human Resources (HR) & Operational Development: Spring Term Update  
Developments and activity were summarised. Reviewed included:

· The Key Performance Indicators, noting the increase in vacancy lead times, an improvement in probation compliance and a reduction in long-term sickness levels 
· Progress in the implementation of the objectives for year one of the College People Strategy

· The Gender Pay Gap Report observing it to be generally positive compared with other sectors. There was discussion of the College pay scales, which were noted to be based on roles but observing how staff on lower pay scales tended to be predominantly female. 
After responding to points of clarification, the update was noted.
407.2b Policies (updated): IT Services (Acceptable use)
Setting out the College arrangements for complying with legislative changes and good practice expectations, updated staff and student policies were presented for the acceptable use of the College IT services to minimise the risk of misuse from inside or outside the College and to safeguard the welfare of staff and students.  
The main change was noted to refer to the policy breaches section, where text had been updated to reflect the most recent information regarding counter-terrorism legislation and the Prevent Duty.
Following review, it was RESOLVED to:

· RECOMMEND for the Corporation to APPROVE the updated policies.

408 
Other Business & Next Meeting



408.1 Any Other Business 

None advised.


408.2 Date of Next Meeting

Wednesday 28 June 20223, 5.30pm

6

